## BAKER UNIVERSITY

Department of HEALTH AND PHYSICAL EDUCATION

Baldwin, Kansas

April 1, 1942

Dr. F. C. Allen

University of Kansas

Lawrence, Kansas

My dear Phog:

Thanks for the invitation to play some baseball. I wish we could take you on, but we are not placing a team in the field this year.

After the duration, I hope it will be possible to revive baseball, for you know I am 100% for it and believe we should spend more effort in giving boys a chance to play baseball.

Trusting you have a successful season, I am

Very truly yours,

E. Liston

E. S. Liston

Athletic Director

ESL:D